
  

 

evening comes early and when the clocks change next week it will be dark before dinnertime.  Still, even 
as the darkness comes, we are graced with the beautiful sky at sunset. A friend told me recently, “the pretty 
sky lasts only for 1 minute.  If we get to see it, we are the lucky ones.”  My friend could see in the California 
sky what Robert Frost saw way back in New England… 
 

“Retard the sun with gentle mist; Enchant the land with amethyst.” 
 

They say the word Autumn only occurs once in the Bible.  In the letter of Jude, just 25 verses long, Jude 
urges the church “to fight with everything you have in you for this faith entrusted to us as a gift to guard 
and to cherish”.  There were some claiming that the values of the world should be the way of the life of the 
church and Jude confronts this insidious threat to the community of faith by writing, 

 

They’re—Puffs of smoke pushed by gusts of wind; 
Late autumn trees stripped clean of leaf and fruit, 
Doubly dead, pulled up by the roots; 
Wild ocean waves leaving nothing on the beach but the foam of their shame; 
Lost stars in outer space on their way to the black hole. 

 

They were dark and difficult days for the church.  But in that anxious time Jude speaks to the faithful saying, 
“Relax, everything’s going to be all right; rest, everything’s coming together; open your hearts, 
love is on the way!”  The Poet Rilke put it this way in “Autumn”, 
 

The leaves are falling, falling as from far, 
As if far gardens in the skies were dying; 
They fall, and never seem to be denying. 
 

And in the night the earth, a heavy ball, 
Into a starless solitude must fall.  
We all are falling. 
 

My own hand no less 
Than all things else; behold, it is in all. 
Yet there is One who, utter gentleness, 
 

Holds all this falling in His hands to bless.        
Grace and Peace, 

        Union Church of Cupertino 
              Serving Cupertino since 1884 

 
                The Communicator 

 

                     OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2015 
 

 
REV MARK J. BRADY 

 

Autumn is a bittersweet season.  Perhaps we are only given a hint of that here in 
California.  Still, walking out amidst the colored leaves in the cool night air can bring 
that bittersweet feeling back home to us...  
 

“O hushed October morning mild, Thy leaves have ripened to the fall; 
Tomorrow’s wind, if it be wild, Should waste them all.” 

 
Beyond the leaves and the changing landscape we know its Autumn here when 
suddenly the sunset comes so soon.  The long days of summer have gone.  Now,  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Debbie Barr | thanksgiving for recovery from 
surgery 
Vicki Bliven 
Sue Burchell & her Parents 
Lynne Carlton 
Taffy Connors | prayers for healing 
Cynies | Nicolle’s aunt 
Anita DeSmet | going through radiation 
Nancy Dunagan | friend of Richard 
Kurkowski, undergoing treatments for cancer 
Wally Evans 
Diane Ferrell | health concerns 
Martha Foster  
Joan Greene 
Robert Herman | brother of Diane Ferrell, 
has Parkinson’s 
Joyce Hitchens | Carol McEwen’s mother 
Doreen Huston | beginning to feel better 
Ruth Hutson 
Wes Ireland 
Beez Jones 
Louise Levy & Family 
 

October 2015 
10/04  Doug & Doreen Huston 
10/20  Anthony & Eppie Lum 
10/23  George & Mary Jean Proud 
 

November 2015 
11/01 Mark & Diana Brady 
11/16 Jim & Lillian Whitaker 

Eric Lyon | MaryLou Lyon’s grandson 
Mary Lou Lyon 
Mike Lyon | grandson of Mary Lou Lyon 
Bonnie Martin 
Noah Michael McElroy | great-grandson of 
Joye Thomas 
Riley Joye McElroy | great-granddaughter 
of Joye Thomas 
Annette Olsen | recovering from oral 
surgery 
Gayle Pinkston | Karen V’s brother-in-law 
Jean Prisock 
Mary Jean Proud | recovering from knee 
surgery 
Ethel Roten 
Dorothy Shirk 
Jacqueline Smith | Leon Smith’s daughter 
Kimberly Smith | Leon Smith’s daughter 
Jean Taylor 
Joseph V | prayers for recovery 
Ruth Wesley 
Curt Woodruff | health concerns 
 

In Our Thoughts and Prayers 
 

October 2015 
10/01  Joshua Tsai 

10/02  Dick Taylor 

10/03  Adrian Paredes 

10/04  Autumn Spalinger 

10/05  Vivian Liu 

10/09  Scott Barr 

10/11  Roxanne Parker 

10/17  Irvin Franson 

10/24  Jim Davis 

10/24  Mary Jean Proud 

10/24  Mario Rabinowitz 

10/25  Hirotsugu Toyoda 

10/25  Nate Brady 

10/28  Dorothy Atton 

10/29  Ginnie Reyes 

10/31  Beez Jones 

10/31  Ethan Brady 
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November 2015 
11/02 Teresa Perasso 
11/03 Euwin Spalinger 
11/04 Glenn Ventura 
11/07 Joan Greene 
11/10 Mike Dickens 
11/10 Leon Smith 
11/11 Glenda Pettit 
11/11 Linda Sanders 
11/12 Alex Verstak 
11/12 Joey Zimmerman 
11/13 Yuko Shima-Toyoda 
11/14 Jonathan Brown 
11/17 Allston Liu 
11/17 Maxine Minckler 
11/20 Lena Zimmerman 
11/21 Donaley McEwen 
11/22 Atsuko Titlow 
11/27 Joyce McEwen 
11/28 Ross Hoksbergen 
11/28 Irina Mantel 
11/30 Louise Levy 
11/30 Jinyoung Kim 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

25 
10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 

 

26 
 

27 
10am: Bible 
Study 
7:30pm: Official 
Board Meeting 

 

28 
7:30pm: Worship 
Practice 

 

29 
 

30 
 
 

31 
 

1  
10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 
11:30am: Deacons Meeting 

 

2 
 
 
 

3 
No Bible Study 
 

 
 

4 
7:30pm: Worship 
Practice 

 
 

5 

12pm: Women’s 
Fellowship Mtg 
6pm: Bible Study 
 

 
 

6 
 
 
 

7 

 
 
 
 8 Communion Sunday 

10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 
 

9 

10am: Missions 
Meeting 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

10 
10am: Bible 
Study 
7:30pm: 
Trustees Mtg 

 
 

11  

7:30pm: Worship 
Practice 

 
 
 

12 

 
 
 

13 
 
 

14 
 
 
 

15 
10am: Worship Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 
11:30am: Harvest Dinner 
 

 

16 
 
 

17 
10am: Bible 
Study 

 
 

18 
7:30pm: Worship 
Practice 

 

19 
6pm: Bible Study 

 
 
 

20 
 
 
 

21 
 

22 
10am: Worship Band in the 
Sanctuary & Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 

 

23 
 
 

24 
10am: Bible 
Study 
7:30pm: Official 
Board Meeting 

 
 

25 
7:30pm: Worship 
Practice 

 

26 
Thanksgiving 

Day!! 
 
 

(office closed) 

 
 
 

27 
 
 
 
 
(office closed) 

 
 
 
 

28 
 

29 
10am: Worship Band in the 
Sanctuary & Service 
10:15am: Sunday School 
11:15am: Coffee Fellowship 
1pm: Christmas Decorating 

 

30      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Union Church of Cupertino 
 

 
 

“Share with us in the joy of the journey” 
Rev. Mark J. Brady 

 

Inter-denominational Church 
 

 

 

 

Come Join Us… 
 

Worship on the Lawn 
9:30 am (Jul-Aug) 
 

Sunday Worship Service 
10:00 am 
 

Sunday Coffee Fellowship 
11:15 am 
 

Tuesday Bible Study 
10:00 am (Sept-Jun) 
 

Thursday Bible Study 
6:00 pm (Sept-Jun) 
 

 
 

 

Office Hours 
Monday – Friday 8am -1pm 

 

20900 Stevens Creek Blvd 
Cupertino, CA 95014 

 

Telephone: (408) 252-4478 
 

Email: 
admin@unionchurch.org 

 

Website: 
www.unionchurch.org 
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The Power of Prayer 
If you have a prayer need and would like the Deacons and others in the Church 
family to keep you in prayer, please inform Laverne by emailing her at 
Lrainbow24@yahoo.com or emailing Pastor Mark at Pastor@unionchurch.org.   
 

The Deacons provide outreach and support to the members and friends of the 
congregation. In addition to responding personally to an individual in need, the 
Deacons as a group act as a prayer chain. If you would like to be part of this 
prayer ministry, we would welcome your help. If you will provide your email to 
Laverne (Lrainbow24@yahoo.com), we will add you to the “tree” and keep you 
informed when special prayer requests are made. 
 

You may share confidential prayer requests with the Pastor at any time. 

Save the Da te  

and Work Up  

Your Appetite!  

 

The Deacons have started planning for this 

year’s Harvest Dinner – our special 

holiday meal served by the Deacons to the 

entire Congregation to celebrate the 

beginning of the bountiful holiday season.  

 

Let’s all count our blessings and enjoy our 

fellowship with Union Church 

friends.  Please join us at Harvest Dinner 

on Sunday, November 15th, immediately 

after worship.  On the menu:  Roast turkey, 

gravy, stuffing, and pie – plus plentiful side 

dishes! Stand by for more 

information!!  Meanwhile, if you can attend, 

please reserve your spot through the office: 

(admin@unionchurch.org or 

call 650-252-4478). 

 

Highlights from the Board Meeting 
Held on September 22nd: 

 
ü You may see Facebook personnel 

parking in our lot (using 60 
designated spaces), M-F, between 
7:00 am and 6:00 pm.  Facebook will 
pay for this privilege.  A bus will take 
the people to their work in Menlo 
Park. 

ü Pastor Mark is developing the 
Fellowship Teams.  Look for details 
real soon....hosting coffee 
fellowships, discussions, fellowship 
events. 

ü Be a part of the prayer ministry of our 
church. Participate with the Deacons 
on their prayer chain.  Contact the 
Church office (408-252-4478, 
admin@unionchurch.org) or 
Laverne (Lrainbow24@yahoo.com) 

ü Our church is pleased to be the 
recipient of a monetary gift from the 
Heidi Grundherr Trust.  She was 
associated with Union Church many 
years ago. 

mailto:admin@unionchurch.org
tel:650-252-4478
mailto:Lrainbow24@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Missions Update: 
 

DOING THE MOST GOOD 
 

Does this phrase remind you of anything in particular? It reminds me of an organization that 
is celebrating 150 years of Christian giving all year long to our local community.  
 

Many of us miss the Christmas Bells in front of our local stores that used to ring aloud to  
remind us all of the Christmas Season just around the corner.   
 

The life-changing work of this organization has thrived for many years by the donations 
given by many of us personally and also from many churches in the local community. 
 

“On any given day, The Salvation Army reaches out and touches the lives of men, women 
and children in desperate need. Because of your gift, The Salvation Army will be able to 
provide meals for the hungry, lodging and shelter for the hurting and homeless, and provide 
social services to a growing number of our struggling neighbors. 
 

Friends like you who invest in transforming lives of others, make it possible for us to continue 
our deep commitment to provide a hand up, not a hand out. We feel privileged that Union 
Church has chosen to place your confidence in us through your generous gift and for your 
partnership in assisting those who are in need. 
 

YOU help us to continue to do the most good in our community. If you are interested in 
learning more about our services, or would like to tour any of our facilities, please contact 

us at 415-553-3595. 
 

May God bless you as you continue to bless others, 
 

Lt. Colonel Stephen C. Smith, Divisional Commander 
 

Your gift to The Salvation Army will be used now and throughout the year to support 
Salvation Army Services in our community.” 
 

THANK YOU FOR MAKING A DIFFERENCE! 

Unsolicited Phone Calls 
These unsolicited phone calls are driving me crazy! It is getting worse and worse and I am fit to be 
tied! Is this you? If you are fed up with unsolicited calls from telemarketers, you can register all your 
phone numbers with the National Do Not Call Registry. It is managed by the Federal Trade 
Commission (FTC), the nation's consumer protection agency. Most legitimate companies don't call 
if your number is on the Registry. If a company is ignoring the Registry, there’s a good chance that 
it’s a scam – so hang up immediately 
 

How do I register? 
Add your phone number for free by visiting donotcall.gov, or calling 1-888-382-1222 from the 
phone you want to register. If you register online, you will receive a confirmation email 
from donotcall.gov. You must click on the link in the email within 72 to complete your registration. 
 

How long does it take? 
Your phone number should show up on the Registry the next day. Most sales calls will stop once 
your number has been on the Registry for 31 days. You can verify that your number is on the 
Registry by visiting donotcall.gov or calling 1-888-382-1222. You can register up to three phone 
numbers. 

 

http://donotcall.gov/
tel:1-888-382-1222
http://donotcall.gov/
http://donotcall.gov/
tel:1-888-382-1222


OCTOBER  17 (SAT)              

1PM ð 4PM  

LOVING OUR  

NEIGHBORS    

 
 
 
 
The purpose of this event was to raise 
donations for Japan after the tsunami 
of March 11, 2011.   

We will send your donations to multiple 
organizations in Japan supporting refugees 
and evacuees around the country. 
 

Dearest Union Church of Cupertino,  
 

Thank you always for warmly welcoming us to host Japan Charity 
here at Union Church of Cupertino.   This year was our fourth year. 
 

With your constant support, our direction is now set to continue 
and expand our work toward this mission.  Encouraging 
community outreach and serving our neighbors.  Sending the same 
message to Japan.  
 

May God bless the church and bless the community today, 
tomorrow and forever.  
 

With thanks and humility, 
 

World Support 
 

Support is a California 501 (c) (3) nonprofit organization.     

Your donation to World Support is tax deductible.  

www.worldsupport.org   

www.facebook.com/worldsupport.usa/ 
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We had a wonderful afternoon on our adventure to Roaring Camp 

Railroads. We rode the old steam train to the top of Bear Mountain and 

learned about the history of an earlier time and saw trees standing tall 

that were just seedlings when Jesus was preaching in Galilee. We 

were treated to share in the blessings of creation and celebrated the 

joy that is ours through sharing in the life of faith together...Our God is 

an awesome God! 

 

We can't wait till our next adventure!  

October Outdoor Autumn Adventure 



 

Like us at: 

facebook.com/unionchurchofcupertino 
 

Check us out on                     and see the 

wonderful things that are happening  

at Union Church! 
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Share with us in the joy of the journey... 
. 

UNION CHURCH OF CUPERTINO 
20900 Stevens Creek Blvd.,  

Cupertino, CA 95014 
Phone: (408) 252-4478    
www.unionchurch.org 

 

 

http://www.unionchurch.org/

